
Staff Report 
December 14, 2021 

TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the Town Council   

FROM: Sean Rabe, Town Manager 

DATE: December 14, 2021 

RE: Mayor’s Placer Mosquito and Vector Control District Appointment 

Recommendation  
Approve the Mayor’s appointment of Russ Kelly to the Placer Mosquito and Vector Control District 
appointment for a term of four years, ending on January 1, 2026.  

Issue Statement and Discussion 
The Placer Mosquito and Vector Control District’s seven-member Board of Directors are appointed for 
two- or four-year terms. Each city (and Town) appoints a member to the District, with most Directors 
serving for four years for continuity’s sake.  

The Town has, in the past, appointed its representative for a period of two years during the Mayor’s 
committee appointment process (with the next Mayor affirming that appointment the next year). However, 
this process creates confusion and uncertainty for the District.   

As a result, Staff recommends revising the appointment process for the Placer County Mosquito and 
Vector Control District to a four-year appointment, beginning with this upcoming appointment. Incoming 
Mayor Jennifer Knisley has indicated she would like to reappoint Russ Kelly to the District.  

CEQA Requirements 
There are no CEQA issues. 

Financial and/or Policy Implications 
There are no financial issues with this item. 

Attachments 

A. Letter from Placer County Mosquito and Vector Control District Board President Peter Gilbert

Requesting the Reappointment of Russ Kelly to the District Board of Directors
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2021 Opportunity Drive 
Roseville, CA 95678 
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BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
Peter Gilbert City of Lincoln  Merry Holliday-Hanson, PhD Placer County  Russ Kelley Town of Loomis 

Will Stockwin City of Colfax  Ross Hutchings City of Roseville  Jill Gayaldo City of Rocklin  Sandra Amara City of Auburn 

October 18, 2021 

Dear Councilmembers of the Town of Loomis: 

The Placer Mosquito and Vector Control District Board of Trustees would like to acknowledge 
the positive contributions of Trustee Russ Kelley.  During his many terms as a member of our 
Board, Trustee Kelley has actively participated on and contributed to  the executive committee, 
finance committee, personnel committee, ad hoc building committee, ad hoc data project 
committee, as well as serving as  Board President and Board Vice-President. Trustee Kelley has 
personally made every effort to learn about the District, provide constructive criticism when 
necessary, and support the District and its operations. His commitment to helping the District 
excel as a public agency has been greatly appreciated.   

The Board of Trustees would like to request that the Town of Loomis strongly consider 
reappointing Trustee Kelley to the Placer Mosquito and Vector Control Board for another four-
year term.   

Please remember that the Town of Loomis is permitted under the California Health and Safety 
Code to appoint any registered voter who is a resident of the Town of Loomis to serve as a 
District Trustee for a fixed term of either two or four years at the Council’s discretion. It is not 
necessary for this appointee to be an elected official.   

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact the Board 
Secretary Isabel Alvarez at (916) 380-5444. 

Sincerely, 

________________________________ 
Peter Gilbert, Board President
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